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 PARK PRESS 
 

Our School Values are – RESPECT, RESPONSIBILITY & COMMITMENT’ 
 
Find us at:  120 Church Street Albion Park   2527     
Email:  Albionpk-h@det.nsw.edu.au               Tel No:  4257 1744 

 

Term 2, Week 10  2 July, 2018 

Coming events 
 

Week 10 

Monday 2 July   

Tuesday 3 July  
 

Selected 

NAIDOC – Tree Planting Ceremony 

Whitecard Course 

Wednesday  4 July Yr 10 Exc – Future Finders - UOW 

Thursday  5 July Support Yr 12 – Transition to Work Program 

Friday  6 July 
 

Support 

Last School Day of Term 2 

Work Experience Program 

Term 3, Week 1 

Monday  23 July 
 Staff Development Day 

P & C Meeting – 6pm 

Tuesday 24 July All Years Commence Term 3 

Wednesday 25 July   

Thursday  26 July   

Friday 27 July 
Selected 

Support 

State Cross Country 

Work Experience Program 

 

 
 

 

P & C MEETING  
Monday 23 July, 2018 at 6pm 

 

 
 

PBL 
 

 
          Respect, Commitment, Responsibility 

 

Amity Mayo and Lauren Littlemore had the 

highest number of positive entries in the school 

for Weeks 6-7. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PBL Focus for the Fortnight: 

Respect - for environment, putting rubbish in 

bins and Commitment - staying in school 

grounds at lunch and recess. 

  
Students of the Fortnight 

A  big congratulations to our Shakespeare 

Carnival  students for taking out the Regional 

Finals in Dance and Music. In particular a huge 

congratulations to our Musicians who came  

runner up at the State Finals  at the 

Seymour Center in Sydney this weekend.  
 

Congratulations goes to- 

Drama  -  Chloe Barton, Kyra Turner, Alexis 

Tripp, and Penny Calvert 

Music  -  Jordan Isaac, Nicole Horton, Maggie 

Flynn and Aidan Whitehall 

Dance  -  Monique Lawer, Jazmine Silvestri, 

Page Bridgett, Tahlia Steele and Lily Valesini 
 

Mrs Roth, Miss MacIver and Miss Remfry need 

also to be acknowledged for the time and effort 

they put into preparing students for the 

Shakespeare Carnival. 

 

 

Principal’s Message 

Hopefully most parents would have received by 

now the email informing you of a major 

Southern Stars ticket sale scam online. 

Unfortunately, some parents outside of Albion 

Park have been caught by using the site called: 

Viagogo. The only site you should be 

purchasing tickets from is TICKETMASTER, or 

directly through WIN Entertainment centre. I 

certainly hope that none of our parents have 

been scammed. 
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Parent teacher evening is coming up early next 

term  for Junior and support students, so please 

save the date Tuesday 31 July, 2018.  Also 

subject selection evening   for  Year 7, 8 and 10 

will be held the following week on Wednesday, 

8 August, 2018.  Conversations between 

teachers and parents are vital in gaining the 

very best results from young people in our care. 

Open lines of communication help the 

triangulation of information of teacher, student 

and parent and enable our young people to do 

their best. 
 

NAIDOC week is this week and Matt Hawkins 

has been very busy organising some important 

events. There will be a touch footy match 

between students and staff as well as a very 

special tree-planting event in the Living 

Classroom.  

Earlier in the term Albion Park High School  won 

a significant state award NANGA MAI, for 

community partnerships, the money that was 

awarded us, has been used to purchase 

indigenous plants.  
 

 I very much look forward to this significant 

event, the living classroom is looking 

magnificent, especially with all of the rain and is 

even attracting endangered species of bird.   

 

 
 
 
 
Suzi Clapham 
Principal  

Industrial Technology 

Year 12 Timber 

There are a couple of weeks to go before the 

current Year 12 Timber class hand in their Major 

Projects and Folio for marking. This is a 

celebration of their hard work over the year. 

Projects range from book cases and wine racks 

to coffee tables. Well done on your hard work 

Year 12 and let’s make the most of the time 

remaining. 

Teacher – Mr Carters 

 

Year 11 Timber 

The Year 11 Industrial 

Technology Timber class has 

made a cracking start to 

2018, with the  completion of 

some high-quality jewellery 

boxes. A variety of timbers 

were used with the theme being Australian 

grown Tassie Oak, Western Australian Jarrah 

and Western Red Cedar being the timbers of 

choice. 

Teacher – Mr Davies 

 

 

Year 10 Timber 

The Year 10 timber class have finished their 

chopping boards and are almost finished with 

the step ladder. During their theory lessons, 

they have also been designing their coffee 

tables and will start them next term. Some of 

their designs look very promising. 

Teacher – Mr Morgan 

 

Year 9 Timber 

The Year 9 Industrial Technology Timber class 

have just about completed their DVD cabinets 

and are currently working on two new projects; 

the turned bowl and docking/recharge station. 

Finally they will put to good use their turning 

skills to manufacture an elegant turned pen. 

Teacher – Mr Carters 
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Year 8 

 Technology Mandatory -  Lamps 
Our unit of recycled materials has been a real hit 

with students finding new uses for items they 

would normally throw away or recycle. From old 

glass bottles, hand made fabric lamps to tin 

cans, the students have designed small desktop 

lamps that are both functional and funky. Well 

done on some outstanding design work. 

Teacher – I.A Staff 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Support School Transport and the NDIS 

The Australian Government has released a 

discussion paper about ‘Supported School 

Transport and the National Disability Insurance 

Scheme’ on their website 

 https://engage.dss.gov.au 
 

As the National Disability Insurance  

Scheme (NDIS) is rolled out across Australia, this 

paper asks for your feedback on how supported 

school transport could work under the NDIS. 
 

This is your opportunity to have your say via a 

submission on how you would like to see 

supported school transport operate in our State.  

The consultation period will end on 20 July at 

5pm. There will be some face-to-face 

consultations held throughout the State, full 

details will be updated on their website when 

they are available.   
 

For any further information about the discussion 

paper or submission you can email 

 transport@dss.gov.au 

 

 

 

 

 

https://engage.dss.gov.au/
mailto:transport@dss.gov.au

